CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 21st May 2014.

Attendees: N.Oram, B.Attwood, M.Neave, B.Overington, T.Onions, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, I.Swales, T.Holmes, D.Vaux, I.Hamilton
Apologies: G.Cook, P.Daly, B.Hill
Matters Arising from the minutes. 
Future sub-committee meeting to be organised as soon as the season has concluded. Possible date of 7th May.  To be organised as soon as possible after the AGM. 
Bourton Rovers claim of £14.40 x 5 cars for their trip to Northway still to be considered. This was considered under rule offences and Bourton claim upheld. Matt paid this will invoice Northway.
Discussions with Winchcombe School, Tewkesbury School and All Saints Academy in regards to using them for more matches next season and potential block bookings. A meeting took place last Week at ASA and several options were offered which will be discussed later. Email dialogue took place with Tewkesbury School, Winchcombe School still to be covered. 
Interviews took place with the 2 new clubs (Hallam AFC, Malvern Vale) on Tuesday 20th May. 3rd new club Cleeve United pulled out due to lack of sponsorship. Other clubs will be discussed at this meeting. Apperley 2nds. Cheltenham Saracens 2nds, (Formally of the Hellenic League reserves) Gala Wilton 4ths, Andoversford 3rds.
Quick report from interviews: Management Committee, of which 6 were present accepted Malvern Vale. Decision on Hallam AFC referred to this meeting. Due to lack of financial structure and essentially taking players from other member clubs including one that has folded due to lack of players, decision taken not to accept Hallam AFC. 
Formal nominations from two existing Club Secretaries each for two new members to the Management Committee – Dianne Johnson (RSG) and Steve Arlin(Bredon). This will go on the AGM agenda. 

Signing on new players after 31st March to be passed to next Futures Sub Committee. 
League Secretary gave CSAD the go-ahead from the League Management Committee to order the specialist chair and to send the invoice to the League Treasurer. 

Northway situation seems to have been resolved with new plan and new Committee structure for next season. This will be reviewed to ensure all is well with Northway in regards to their new structure. 

Swindon Village Bowmen came and chatted to the Management Committee present on the Junior Charity Final at BCFC. Kevin Grieve attended and admitted the admin record was very poor but he was struggling along on his own. He was given advice on to how to proceed and the offer of help for the future. 

All Clubs/Committee Members requesting tickets for the FA Cup Final had their requests satisfied.

Referees Secretary informed all Referees that team-sheet information can only be shared with the League Management Committee Members. 

League Secretary sent League Disciplinary Officer a copy of the players on the FC Javelins Debt list. 

Tony emailed all clubs with the CPD Debt list instructions. 
Appeal by Shurdington Rovers to be heard during this meeting, invited in for 7.15pm.

Charge Number 13422 - 10e) Playing in a game with less than 11 players – Mitigation failed. 

Shurdington Rovers represented by their Chairman, Simon Joslyn and Secretary Dave Vaux. League Management Committee heard the appeal and accepted the well detailed response unanimously. Fine of £5 for playing with less than 11 players in the Division 2 fixture to stand. Appeal fee refunded. 
League Secretary
Main bulk of work this period has been taken up with the finals and all the organisation of those events. 
Opened talks in association with Ben H on Bristol Street sponsorship now our 3 year deal is over. Stuart Lamb is the new guy in charge at the Cheltenham branch and is quite a football man. However, they do now sponsor Quedgeley Wanderers in Gloucester and are keen for community based sponsorship. I have provided him with some history and some stats, including the Charity work and how our League provides such a useful attraction to maintain community links. This is set to continue which a hoped for resolution in the near future. Holding the presentation night at the Bristol Street premises was part of that. Stuart clearly wants more involvement with our league which is a marked but welcome change from the previous incumbent. 

Met with ASA manager in regards to holding more games on the 3G and looking for some flexibility in terms of when we play our games. Jamie Burn was supportive of this, offered many more slots and a competitive price. Similar discussions took place with Tewkesbury School and hope to have the same dialogue with Winchcombe School. More will be briefed in at this meeting. 
So far, I have had 17 Clubs Supplementary forms back and only 2 who have failed to carry out the instructions as mailed out. Closing date for these is the 1st June. 

Hosting company for the website closed down the site for a day last week when the renewal for the agreement was sent to Nick’s old email address. Our Webmaster tipped us off and Nick then resolved quickly. Suggest this is passed to the treasurer to do annually? Or not if it is too difficult. 

Correspondence
Written appeal by Star FC as follows:
Star FC wishes to register an appeal in relation to Cheltenham League Charge 13420.

Appeal considered by the Management Committee who decided that the game was awarded to Civil Service with no further points deduction and appeal fee refunded. 
Email from Tewkesbury Town on possible plans for next season which include a possibility of going down to 2 teams vice the current 3. Tewkesbury are concerned about player availability especially with Apperley entering a 2nd team. 
Tewkesbury Town given advise on a possible way forward. 
Email from Tivoli Rovers informing the League that they will not be entering a team next season due to player availability and commitment. League Chairman responded to Tivoli Rovers. 
Email from Hatherley Rangers informing the league that they will not be entering a team next season due to player availability. Pete Newcombe expressed his thanks to the League Management Committee past and present. League Chairman responded to Hatherley Rangers. 
Several emails from several clubs thanking the Committee for their efforts for the season just ended. 

Request to the league for some historical information on Bredon. Nick O provided this.
Email from Sherborne Harriers requesting that they are not placed in Division 4 for next season. As they are one of the relegated clubs, they will be in Division 5 by default.

GFA
First two cheques in regards to Debt recovery against FC Javelins received from the GFA. 
League affiliation request received from the GFA, has to be completed by the 31st May. They will then invoice the League Treasurer for payment at a later date. 

Action on League Secretary to ensure there is a debt recovery note on the signing on forms for next season. 

The GFA have offered individual numbers for players which will result in clubs not having to provide a different set of numbers for County Cup games. 

Update from Nick on our stance against the GFA in regards to the lack of backing for the league. This will need to be taken account of for our AGM. 

Rule Offences
See attached report. 
Treasurers Report
Matt produced his treasurers’ report which will go before the auditors next week and be available for the AGM. 
Matt was commended for the clarity and hard work that had gone into producing the report. 

It was agreed that the League Secretary will look at the League using funds to provide 2 match balls for every team for next season. 

It was agreed that there will be £50 prizes for Sportsmanship team of the year, Secretary of the year and Referee of the year. Action on all to pass their suggestions for this prize to the League Secretary. 
Referees
Pete D sent his apologies.

Decision taken on Referees who are not complying with ethos of the league that all communications must be electronic. We should not make exceptions as we did not for clubs. This will be communicated to the few referees who are not fully complying with this directive by the Referees Secretary.
Tony H queried why disciplinary reports had not been received by the match referees (one started the game then retired injured) for action taken in the Minor Charities Final on the 30/4/2014. Action on League Secretary to email the GFA and find out what the situation was. 

New League 
Rules for next season
 

Star FC would like to propose the following change to the League's Rules:

 "Except by permission of the Management Committee all matches must be played on the dates fixed or as rearranged by the Assistant Secretary but priority shall be given to Football Association and parent County Association Cup Competitions. All other matches must be considered secondary. Clubs may mutually agree to bring forward a match with the consent of the Assistant Secretary In the case of a revised fixture date, the Clubs must be given by the Competition 5 clear days notice of the match (unless otherwise mutually agreed).

Except by permission of the Management Committee a fixture may only be postponed due to adverse weather conditions.

Any Club may, upon application to the Assistant Secretary in charge of Fixtures, cancel FOUR fixtures, per team, during the course of each season, such application having been lodged with the Assistant Secretary at least 4 weeks prior to the date of the fixture in question"

 As can be seen, the change that the club would like to propose involves the number of games that can be cancelled during the course of each season being increased from two to four.

Best Regards,

 

Brett Pittaway

Star FC Secretary

This rule not supported by the League Management Committee, however it will still be able to be voted on at the AGM by the clubs. 

Cheltenham Patriots and Cheltenham United would like to propose the following rule for next season:

Clubs are permitted to drop 3 players maximum (league) to a lower placed team which would be better suited for lower teams opposition as to drop 5 players is dropping half a team from a higher level and would certainly over influence a game where 3 players would still provide an advantage but not as great.

Players can only drop to the team directly below them and no further. In seasons past I have seen players drop from the Northern Senior league to Cheltenham League 6 which is too much of an advantage.

Example being:

1st Team (can only drop to reserves)
Reserves (can only drop to 3rds)
3rd Team (can only drop to 4ths)

8N – when selecting a side, anyone who has played at least 50% of games played by that side up to that date, is immediately eligible.
Other players within the club, anyone who has not played for a side of higher county cup classification during the course of the season is, also, wholly eligible. The team may, then, ONLY include a maximum of 3 players who have played at a higher level – subject , also, to the provision of rule 8(c).

8C – a team shall not include more than 2 PLAYERS who have taken part in half or more of the clubs matches in a senior competition during the current season unless a period of 28 days has elapsed since they last played. For the purpose of this competition; senior competitions are Gloucestershire northern senior league, Gloucestershire county league, Hellenic league, Western league and Southern league. Subject to rule 8N.

If ALL bona-fide senior team fixtures ARE NOT being played, NO SUCH PLAYER may play in any team of lower county cup classification WITHOUT the club first obtaining the permission of the management committee.

After the last day in February, a player who is registered with a separate club to the one with whom he is registered in the Cheltenham league and which plays a different league competition to the Cheltenham league will not be eligible to play for a team of lower county cup classification in this league, unless the club has obtained the permission of the management committee.

This rule not supported by the League Management Committee, but like the Star proposal above, this can still be voted on at the AGM. 

To make matters easier for clubs, for the League Registration Secretary and for the League Secretary, the League Management Committee want to propose the Stroud League rule under this section and therefore get rid of 8N. 8C is not in the League rules for next season anyway. Action on Ian Swales to get the wording for the proposal to put before the AGM. 
Disciplinary
At the end of the season Tony H will remove the players from the lists who are listed as banned for the duration of this present season. 
Tony will also investigate if any bans that are for games that carry over for next season remain on full-time and has taken screen shots to ensure all information is captured. 
Fixtures
Nothing to report. 

Results 
Nothing to report. 
Registrations  
Nothing to report. Phil is not available for the AGM and will arrange a suitable Bishops Cleeve attendee. 

Any Other Business
AGM plans – AGM pre-meet confirmed for Thursday 29th May in the usual room with a 7pm kickoff. 
League Secretary to prepare an agenda prior to the meeting. 
New Teams for next season confirmed as Apperley 2nds, Cheltenham Saracens 2nds, Gala Wilton 4ths, Andoversford 3rds and Malvern Vale. John H provided a possible constitution sheet for discussion at the AGM pre-meet on Thursday 29th May. 

Condition and age of some of the League Trophies was briefly discussed. This will be passed to the Futures sub-committee. 

John H reports that Bishops Cleeve FC now have their defibrillator which was part funded by the League. John to arrange some publicity for this in the new season. 

Ian Swales to ensure there is some information on the league fines for the season just ended at the AGM. 

NEXT MEETING – Pre-AGM Meeting Wednesday May 29th  2014  at 7.00pm

 NEXT MEETING – League AGM Wednesday June 11  2014  at 7.15pm
